
Agenda  
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Community Outreach Committee  

June 24, 2024 -  7:00 pm  
Virtual Meeting via Zoom 

For those attending via Zoom: use this link: https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87663618326  
Call-in Number:1 301 715 8592 

Meeting number (access code): 876 6361 8326 
One tap mobile:  +16465588656,,87663618326# 

 

Public Meeting - All are welcome 

  
7:00 pm Call to order 

  
7:01 pm Adoption of Agenda and Approval of Minutes 
 
7:02 pm IceBreaker  

If you could be a superhero, who would it be and why?  
  
7:10 pm Announcements & Updates  

• 11th Street Block Party recap 
• Reminder of Sunday morning cleanups on I Street 
• People’s Front of H Street group 
• Status of the Youth  

 

7:20 pm Grant application from Maury PTO and Hill Family Biking for installation of 

crosswalk mural in 200 block of 13th Street NE at Tennessee Avenue NE.  

 
7:30 pm  July Meeting In Person   
 
8:00 pm  Community Comments  

(2 minutes each) 
  

8:50 pm Adjourn 

 
 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87663618326


09/20

Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A
Grant Request Application Form

1. DATE OF APPLICATION 2. DATE OF PROJECT OR ACTIVITY

                          6/17/2024 8/31/2024

3. APPLICANT ORGANIZATION NAME AND ADDRESS 4. EIN (TAX ID NUMBER)++

Hill Family Biking 99-1315703
1351 Constitution Ave NE
Washington, DC 20002

5. CONTACT NAME 6. TITLE

Mark Sussman President

7. ADDRESS (IF DIFFERENT FROM ABOVE)

Same as above

8. TELEPHONE 8. FAX

(202) 527-9683 N/A

10. E-MAIL ADDRESS

hillfamilybiking@gmail.com

11. BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF PROPOSED PROJECT/ACTIVITY – DETAILED INFORMATION ON SEPARATE PAGE (SEE INSTRUCTIONS)

Beautification project – art in the Maury Elementary crosswalk

12. PROJECTED TOTAL COST  13. AMOUNT REQUESTED

$7,500 – $8,500 $1,000

14. OTHER SOURCES OF FUNDING (BRIEF) – DETAILED INFORMATION REQUIRED ON SEPARATE PAGE (SEE INSTRUCTIONS)

Capitol Hill Community Foundation Grant, Maury PTA, corporate sponsorships of the Back to 
School Ride, HFB T-Shirt Sales, individual donors

15. STATEMENT OF BENEFIT (BRIEF DESCRIPTION) – DETAILED INFORMATION REQUIRED ON SEPARATE PAGE (SEE INSTRUCTIONS)

Beautification of an area used by virtually every Maury family and many community members, as 
well as traffic calming for an area that sees significant vehicle traffic adjacent to a school.

++ Organizations exempt under 501(c)(3) but not required to request a ruling from the IRS ruling (see excerpt from tax code below)
 may provide documentation (including a financial statement) demonstrating that they meet the criteria in lieu of providing an EIN.

Organizations Not Required to File Form 1023
Churches and organizations (other than private foundations) with annual gross receipts normally $5,000 or less are not required to file 
Form 1023 and obtain recognition of tax exemption for contributors' contributions to them to be tax deductible. Although there is no 
requirement to do so, many churches and small organizations seek IRS recognition because recognition assures contributors that 
contributions are deductible. For more information, see Publication 1828, Tax Guide for Churches and Religious Organizations, and 
Public Charity – Exemption Application.  To apply http://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/f1023.pdf



Project Description and Goals

One of Hill Family Biking’s most popular rides in 2023 was its Back to School Ride.  That ride 
toured Capitol Hill, riding by many of its neighborhood schools.  Given the success of the ride 
and the positive response from the community, the organizers of Hill Family Biking decided that 
they wanted to make the ride an annual event, and they wanted to find a way to benefit a selected 
school annually. 

Each year, Hill Family Biking will select a school on Capitol Hill to partner with to add art to the 
right-of-way (ROW) on the streets near the school as part of the Back to School Ride.  The BTS 
ride will start and/or end at the school and will include an unveiling ceremony for the new art 
installation.   

For 2024, Hill Family Biking is partnering with Maury Elementary School.  The Maury PTA and 
Hill Family Biking will work with Chalk Riot (https://www.chalkriotart.com/) to design and 
install the ROW art, with input and guidance from the Maury community.  Chalk Riot is 
regularly contracted by the DC Department of Transportation to do similar work on ROWs 
across the District, so Chalk Riot has the experience necessary to generate lasting, meaningful 
artwork near the school. We have included a document drafted by Chalk Riot that lays out their 
vision for the project.   

Statement of Benefit

The artwork by Chalk Riot will beautify the neighborhood and provide something that the school 
community can be proud of, as it will reflect Maury and its values, and also highlight the value 
of safe routes to schools for all students and families.  Maury is one of Capitol Hill’s most well-
known and successful elementary schools, and has a very strong parent and neighborhood 
community. Installing artwork around the school that reflects the school’s values provides 
another source of pride for the school and its community, and is another way for Maury’s PTA 
and Hill Family Biking to highlight and support the school.   

Additionally, studies have shown the art projects such as the one proposed here have substantial 
safety benefits for the surrounding community.  One analysis of 17 sites found a 50% decrease in 
crashes involving pedestrians or other vulnerable road users.  There was also a 37% decrease in 
the rate of crashes leading to injuries.  New art installations led to a 25% decrease in pedestrian 
crossings involving a conflict with motorists (i.e., when two or more road users approach each 
other in space and time to such an extent that there is a risk of collision if their movements 
remain unchanged) and a 27% increase in the frequency of motorists immediately yielding to 
pedestrians with the right of way.  https://assets.bbhub.io/dotorg/sites/43/2022/04/Asphalt-Art-
Safety-Study.pdf 

Finally, having an art installation of this magnitude will be another way for Hill Family Biking to 
share its work with the community and promote its work.  The Capitol Hill Community is a 
vibrant community with significant biking infrastructure, but there is always more room for 
improvement.  With more individuals interested in biking and actually biking around the 
neighborhood thanks to HFB's advocacy, the District will be encouraged to continue improving 
our bike facilities. 



Timeline

The Back to School Ride is scheduled for August 31, 2024.  We intend to engage Chalk Riot as 
far in advance as possible, with the goal of unveiling the artwork at the Back to School Ride, 
with a block party on 13th Street. 

Description of the Requesting Organization

This is a joint effort between the Maury Elementary PTA and Hill Family Biking.  Hill Family 
Biking will organize the BTS ride, including the logistics around the art unveiling.  The Maury 
PTA will provide input and guidance to Chalk Riot to ensure the art reflects the community, and 
will also provide HFB with support in promoting the ride. 

Hill Family Biking was formed in 2023 by a group of Capitol Hill residents who shared a 
passion for family biking around the neighborhood and throughout DC.  The organization had its 
inaugural ride in April 2023, with more than 250 riders touring some of the newer cycling 
facilities on and around Capitol Hill, and we ended the ride with ice cream at Capitol Candy Jar.  
Since then, we have had monthly rides, including a Community Cleanup Ride, a Library Ride, a 
Back to School Ride, and many others.  Many rides end at local businesses, including Capitol 
Candy Jar, PS Mercantile, and Canal Park 

The Maury Elementary PTA is a voluntary member organization for parents, staff, and 
community members associated with Maury Elementary.  The PTA is a member of the citywide 
DC Congress of PTAs. The PTA helps support Maury Elementary by connecting donors and 
volunteers with the school and conducts a variety of fundraising and support activities each year. 
The vast majority of PTA-raised funds are dedicated to providing the full salaries for Maury 
Classroom Teacher Aides for each classroom. 

Other Materials

See attached: 
 Chalk Riot Document – Project Description 
 Image of prior Chalk Riot project – this was a temporary installation on one side of a 

crosswalk in Georgetown, but gives a sense of the type of design Chalk Riot can do. 

Budget

Per the attached document, Chalk Riot estimates the project to cost between $6,500 and $7,500 
(which includes a “community chalk-in” to celebrate the installation, taking place at the August 
31 ride).  We also anticipate approximately $2,000 in costs to hold a Block Party at the end of the 
BTS ride.  This includes costs related to programming, publicity, food/drink, etc.   

Hill Family Biking has already raised approximately $1,200 from t-shirt sales as part of a 
fundraiser for this project, and there is still more than a week to go before it closes.  Capitol Hill 
Community Foundation has offered to provide $3,000 to the Maury PTA if we are able to secure 
remaining funding for the project.  Hill Family Biking will make up the remaining difference via 
fundraising through some combination of business sponsorship(s) of the Back to School Ride 
and the ROW art and tapping into individual donations from supporters of Hill Family Biking 



and the Maury PTA.  Hill Family Biking also has some operational funds that it can commit to 
the project if needed (thanks to past sponsorships from local Capitol Hill businesses and a 
separate grant from CHCF).  In short, with the ANC’s support, we are confident that this project 
can be fully funded through our ordinary efforts. 

Source Expense Income 
Chalk Riot $7,500
Additional Expenses for 
Block Party After BTS Ride

$2,000 

ANC 6A Grant $1,000
Ride & Event Sponsorship(s) 
(TBD)

Up to $2,000 

CHCF Grant to Maury PTA 
(match)

$3,000 

HFB T-Shirt Sales Approximately $2,000
Individual Donations As needed
HFB Operating Funds As needed

Supporting Documents

See attached: 
 IRS 501(c)(3) Determination Letter 
 Letters of Support from President Mark Sussman and Maury PTA 
 Hill Rag Article re: first anniversary of Hill Family Biking 
 Hill Rag Article re: Hill Family Biking receiving 2023 Ward 6 Brickie Award 





Dear ANC 6A Commission,

I'm writing to you today to express my support for the Hill Family Biking's ANC 6A grant
application to add permanent art along the crosswalk by Maury Elementary in collaboration with
the Maury PTA..

As the President of Hill Family Biking, I've seen firsthand the positive impact that art can have
near other schools on the Hill. I believe that this project would be a great way to beautify the
neighborhood and make it a more welcoming place for everyone.

The crosswalk by Maury Elementary is a busy intersection, and it's important to make it as safe
as possible for children and pedestrians. I believe that the permanent art would help to slow
down traffic and make the crosswalk more visible.

I also believe that this project would be a great way to engage the community. The art will be
designed by local artists, ChalkRiot, and the community could be involved in the design
process. This would be a great way to bring people together and create a sense of ownership in
the project.

I urge you to support the Hill Family Biking's ANC 6A grant application. I believe that this project
would be a great asset to the community.

Sincerely,

Mark Sussman
President, Hill Family Biking



Maury Elementary PTA Letter of Support   
     

ANC6A Community Grant – School Crosswalk Beautification 

– Hill Family Biking  

To Whom it May Concern, 

May this letter serve as a formal statement of support from the Maury Elementary School Parent 
Teacher Association (Maury PTA) for the application of a community grant in support of the School 
Crosswalk Beautification project taking place at Maury Elementary. This is a collaborative project 
between the Maury PTA and Hill Family Biking and both groups have worked closely together to plan 
and execute this project. 

The project is designed to bring awareness, community art, and promote safe traffic corridors for 
schoolchildren and caretakers near Maury Elementary. We are engaging with Chalk Riot, a local 
arts organization, to paint designs on the crosswalk near Maury Elementary. We fully endorse the 
project and are actively supporting it with resources in cooperation with Hill Family Biking. We hope 
that the ANC will consider the grant proposal. 

 

Thank you, 

Eric Hanson 

Maury PTA 

School Beautification and Gardens 

 




















	COCA0624
	ANC 6A Grant Application - Hill Family Biking (June 2024).pdf
	ANC 6A Grant Application - Hill Family Biking (June 2024)
	ANC 6A Grant Application - Narrative
	Hill Family Biking - 501(c)(3) Determination Letter
	ANC 6A Support Letter - HFB President
	ANC 6A Support Letter - Maury PTA
	Hill Rag Article re HFB Anniversary
	Hill Rag Article re HFB Brickie

	ANC 6A Grant Application - Hill Family Biking (June 2024) (revised).pdf
	ANC 6A Grant Application - Hill Family Biking (June 2024)
	ANC 6A Grant Application - Narrative
	Hill Family Biking - 501(c)(3) Determination Letter
	ANC 6A Support Letter - HFB President
	ANC 6A Support Letter - Maury PTA
	Hill Rag Article re HFB Anniversary
	Hill Rag Article re HFB Brickie




